



PEMERINTAH KABUPATEN BONE
DINAS PENDIDIKAN

NASKAH SOAL
UJIAN SEKOLAH TINGKAT SMP/MTs
TAHUN PELAJARAN 2020/2021

Mata Pelajaran : Bahasa Inggris
Hari / Tanggal : , April 2021
W a k t u : 08.00 – 10.00 Wita
Kurikulum : Kur. 2013

Petunjuk Umum:

1. Jumlah Soal 35 butir pilihan ganda dan 5 butir soal esai.
2. Setiap soal hanya memiliki 1 jawaban yang benar/paling benar.
3. Periksa dan bacalah soal dengan baik sebelum anda menjawabnya.
4. Tidak diperbolehkan menggunakan kalkulator atau alat elektronik lainnya.
5. Periksa pekerjaan anda kembali sebelum diserahkan pada pengawas ujian.

Petunjuk Khusus : Pilihlah jawaban yang paling benar (tepat) pada lembar jawaban yang disediakan.

BUTIR SOAL :

The text below for questions 1 and 2

Dear Ms. Anty

Congratulation for winning the singing contest. That voice, that power, no one ever came close. The judges really know how to find awesome talent. You are that awesome one, indeed!

"Ms. Susi"

1. Who is the sender of text?
A. Ms. Anty.
B. Ms. Susi.
C. The judge.
D. Singing competition committee.
2. "Congratulation for winning the singing contest". The underlined word is closest in meaning to....
A. congratulation
B. competition
C. committee
D. winner

Read the text below for questions 3 to 5.

DIENG RESTO

Every Saturday from 18.00 to 21.30

Dieng restaurant

A selection of our original recipe prepared in front of your eyes by our chef

- Included free Carica drink
- Enjoy the live music by Antrax Band

For more info:

Call: 3389777 ext. 65111-65112

DIENG RESTAURANT WONOSOBO

3. The benefit of reading the advertisement above is to ...
 - A. know how to order the foods.
 - B. get detail information about Dieng resto.
 - C. know the time of music Antrax performance.
 - D. know the free food which is offered by Dieng resto.
4. What is the purpose of the advertisement above?
 - A. To promote Dieng restaurant
 - B. To describe Dieng restaurant
 - C. To inform Dieng restaurant
 - D. To enjoy Antrax band
5. Which of the followings best describe the Dieng Resto?
 - A. Dieng Resto is open from 18.00 to 21.30 every Saturday.
 - B. We can get free Carica drink every day in Dieng Resto.
 - C. We can enjoy live music in Dieng Resto every day.
 - D. Dieng Resto is open 24 hours every Saturday.

The text below is for questions 6 to 8

Announcement

Our school will hold a poetry reading competition which be held on May 15, 2021. Poetry is required to be a work of its own with a free theme.

Registration is free of charge, starting from 6 to 9 May 2021 in The OSIS room. Register yourself immediately because there are many prizes.

6. How can students join poetry competition?
 - A. by making their own poetry.
 - B. by entering The OSIS room.
 - C. by doing registration first.
 - D. by getting many prizes.
7. "You must have your own work of poetry ... be able to join the poetry reading competition".
The appropriate conjunction to fill the blank is
 - A. so
 - B. but
 - C. because
 - D. in order to
8. What is the importance of reading the text above?
 - A. We get detail information about the competition.
 - B. We know how to get our own theme.
 - C. It helps us to get many prizes.
 - D. It informs us to register free.

The following text is for questions 9 to 10

Uses

- Temporarily relieves nasal congestion due to the common cold, hay fever or other upper respiratory allergies, or associated with sinusitis
- Temporarily relieves these symptoms due to hay fever (allergic rhinitis):
 - runny nose
 - sneezing
 - itching of the nose or throat
 - itchy, watery eyes
- Temporarily restores freer breathing through the nose

Directions

Do not take more than 4 doses in any 24- hour period

Age Dose adults and children over 12 years 4 tsp every 4 hours

Children 6 to under 12 years

2 tsp every 4 hours

Children under 6 years

ask a doctor

9. From the label above we know that
- A. this medicine is only for adult
 - B. this medicine is in the form of syrup
 - C. children under 12 cannot take this medicine
 - D. stomachache can be cured with this medicine
10. Who must be consulted to the doctor before taking this medicine?
- A. Adult
 - B. Children under 6 years
 - C. Children 12 years and over
 - D. Children 6 to under 12 years

The text below is for questions 11 to 14.

" How to remove bubble gum on your clothes"

1. Put your clothes that have bubble gum stain in a plastic bag.
Make sure the gum doesn't stick to the plastic bag.
 2. Put the bag of clothes in the freezer. Let it freeze for about 2-3 hours to make it easier to be peeled.
 3. Take it out of the freezer.
 4. Put the clothes on a fine surface.
 5. Peel off the frozen bubble gum by using your nails, spoon or knife carefully until it's clean.
11. What is the second step of the text?
- A. Putting your clothes that have bubble gum stain in a plastic bag.
 - B. Putting the bag of clothes in the freezer.
 - C. Putting the clothes on a fine surface.
 - D. Taking in out of the freezer.
12. What should you do before you put the clothes into the freezer?
- A. Putting the clothes in a plastic bag.
 - B. Putting clothes on a fine surface.
 - C. Peeling off the frozen bubble gum.
 - D. Putting the clothes in a pocket
13. "Take it out of the freezer ".
- What does the underlined word refer to?
- A. The bubble gums.
 - B. The plastic bag.
 - C. The cloth.
 - D. The knife.
14. Let it freeze for about 2-3 hours ... (the second step)
- The underlined word means
- A. cool
 - B. soft
 - C. solid
 - D. warm

Read the following text to answer questions number 15 to 18.

Barrack Obama is the 44th president of United States. He is an African-American. He is tall and thin. He is bald. He has dark complexion, pointed nose, and oval face.

He is the first black man who becomes the president of United States. He is known as a smart and wise man. He is a loving husband for his wife and a good father for his two children. People from all over the world adore him because of his spirit and action in creating peace in this world. He also looks friendly because he always smiles a lot.

15. What is the text about?
- A. The president of US.
 - B. The first black man.
 - C. Barrack Obama.
 - D. A good father.
16. What is the main idea of paragraph 1?
- A. The president of US.
 - B. Barrack Obama's Family.
 - C. Barrack Obama's physical appearance.
 - D. the first black man who become the president.
17. What is Obama's figure for his family?
- A. He is a loving husband and a good father.
 - B. He is the best role model of father in the world.
 - C. He has a good spirit in creating harmony in his family.
 - D. He has a wonderful physical appearance and personality.
18. What does Barrack Obama's look like based on the text?
- A. He is smart and wise.
 - B. He has pointed nose.
 - C. He has an oval face.
 - D. He is bald.

Read the following text to answer number 19 to 22 !

Each April 21 people in Indonesia celebrate the Kartini day. It is a delightful day for the lady on the grounds that we praise the conception of incredible woman R.A. Kartini. Everybody knows who Kartini is. She is our national champion and an extraordinary woman with the brilliant thought.

Kartini was conceived in 1879 April 21 in Mayong Jepara. Her dad was Rama Sosroningrat a Wedana (associate of head of rule) in Mayong. Her mom was Ma Ngasirah. She was a young lady from Jepara as the little girl of a respectable family, she felt fortunate in light of the fact that she got more than the standard individuals got. She improved instruction than other youngsters. In November 12 1903 she wedded adipati djoyodiningrat, the head of rembang rule. As per Javanese custom Kartini needed to tail her spouse. At that point she moved to Rembang.

In September 13 1904 she gave a conception to her child. His name was Singgih. Anyway, subsequent to conceiving a child, her condition was deteriorating and she at long last passed away on September 17 1904 on her 25 years of age.

Presently Kartini has gone. Anyway, her soul and dream will dependably be in our heart. These days Indonesian ladies advancement is affected by Kartini's soul expressed on accumulation of letter "habis gelap terbitlah terang" or from the nightfall to the first light.

19. The text talks about R.A. Kartini's
- life
 - family
 - carriers
 - struggle
20. What is the main idea of the first paragraph?
- R.A. Kartini is a brilliant woman.
 - R.A. Kartini is national champion.
 - Indonesian people celebrate the Kartini's day every year.
 - Many Indonesian woman are inspirited with her struggle.
21. " ... an extraordinary woman with the intelligent thought." (Paragraph 1 line 4)
The underlined word has the similar meaning with
- wise
 - trusted
 - humble
 - smart
22. How did R.A. Kartini realize that she felt fortunate more than other girls at the moment?
- Her husband was a head of Rembang.
 - She had respectable parents.
 - Her father was a Wedana.
 - She was a Javanese girl.

Read the following text to answer questions number 23 to 26 !

A long time ago, there lived an old little couple in a cottage. One day, women decided to make a gingerbread man for dinner. As soon as a gingerbread man was decorated with eyes,nose,and mouth.sudenlly,he jumped out and ran away.

The gingerbread man ran as fast as he could. Old man and her husband tried to chase him. However,gingerbread man ran too fast for them. Soon, he passed a hungry pig; that pig wanted to eat him. That pig also tried to catch gingerbread man.

Gingerbread man said " run,run as fast as you can." You can't catch me i'm the ginger bread man. "other animals like cow,horse,dogs,cats,also wanted to eat him but they couldnt out run him.

Now, gingerbread man came to a river.he was afraid of water. A clever fox came and offered help to cross the river. Fox asked gingerbread man to climb on his head. As soon as they reached the other side,fox tossed up the gingerbread man in the air,opened his mouth and finally ate him.

23. What does the text tell you about?
- The stupid pig.
 - The clever fox.
 - The gingerbread man.
 - The women and gingerbread man.
24. What is the writer intention to write the text?
- To inform about gingerbread man.
 - To give detail information about gingerbread man.
 - To amuse the reader with the story gingerbread man.
 - To give surprised the reader with a story gingerbread man.
25. What happened after a women decided to make a gingerbread man for dinner?
- She became happy
 - She loosed her husband
 - She run with the gingerbread man
 - She looked the gingerbread man jump and ran away

26. The moral value of the story is
- A. don't act rashly
 - B. don't be arrogant
 - C. don't judge the book by this cover
 - D. don't trust somebody you never know

This following text is for questions number 27 to 30

Dolphins are very intelligent animals and they are benign to humans. This water mammals are able to fascinate us in many different ways. These mammals live in a group. They have been known to help humans in a variety of circumstances including rescue and fishing.

There are 36 species of dolphins that have been found. 32 species are dolphins the sea is already well known by the people and 4 species are river dolphins. It's very interesting to see and learn about the dolphin species

Dolphins can be very entertaining. They can jump out of the water. Some of them can jump up to 30 feet in the air. The dolphins are grayish blue and his skin is very sensitive to human touch and other objects.

Although the dolphins have 100 teeth, they don't use their teeth to eat. They use it to get fish then they swallow the fish. They can consume fish up to 15 kg per day. They always gather in a group to hunt fish

(Source: <http://www.bahasainggrisoke.com>)

27. What is the benefit of reading the above text?
- A. We know more about Dolphin species.
 - B. We can use Dolphin to entertain ourself.
 - C. It improves our knowledge about Dolphin generally.
 - D. We get information about the phisycal appearence of dholpin.
28. How many species of dolphins that have been found?
- A. 32
 - B. 33
 - C. 34
 - D. 36
29. Based on the text, Dolphin is described as ... animal
- A. sensitive
 - B. diligent
 - C. greedy
 - D. clever
- 30." They can consume fish up to 15 kg per day...." What does the underlined word refer to?
- A. dolphins
 - B. animal
 - C. reptile
 - D. fish

The text below is for questions 31 and 32.

Friends

By Meghan Trainor

I know we about to have a good time
Cause I got all my friends with me
I know everything's gonna be fine
Cause I got all my friends with me

When I'm in trouble, need some help
And I feel all by myself
Know exactly who to call
I know to make it all right
I got all my friends with me
And after all my money's spent
And I can't afford my rent
They walk me in the house
Saying, "You can take the couch, " yeah
That's the only friends I need

And everybody say
Oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh ohhh
No one understands me
No one understands me
Like they do, like they do
Oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh ohhh
No one's gonna love me
No one's gonna love me
Like they do, like they do

I know we about to have a good time
Cause I got all my friends with me
I know everything's gonna be fine
Cause I got all my friends with me
When I got my broken heart
And my world was torn apart
I was drowning in my tears
They showed me they were right here
I had all my friends with me
And I push them all away
Cause I make my dumb mistakes
They forgive me anyway

And that's the only friends I need

And everybody say
Oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh ohhh
No one understands me
No one understands me
Like they do, like they do
Oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh oh ohhh
No one's gonna love me
No one's gonna love me
Like they do, like they do

I know we about to have a good time
Cause I got all my friends with me
I know everything's gonna be fine
Cause I got all my friends with me

I know we about to have a good time
Cause I got all my friends with me
And I know everything's gonna be fine
Cause I got all my friends with me

31. What is the message can be found in the song lyric above?
- Friendship is the worst thing ever.
 - A friend is someone who ignore you.
 - Friends are always be there with you no matter what.
 - A real friend is one who walks out when you have problems.
32. Which of the following statement is incorrect according to the song?
- The writer has got his expectation from his friends.
 - The writer expresses her pride having friends.
 - The writer feels sure with her friends.
 - The writer expresses her sadness.

The text is for question number 33



33. What does the notice mean?
- We should wear a mask to service the customer.
 - We must buy a mask before entering the building.
 - We must wear a mask and stay 6 feet apart in the area.
 - We should wear a mask if you are experiencing any symptoms of Covid-19.

Ani : Hi, Ana. Would you forgive me, please? I couldn't come to your house last night to do our task. I had to help my mother at our store.
 Ana : Oh. It's Okay. How about if we do it tonight at your home?
 Ani : Ok, no problem. See you at my home tonight.
 Ana : See you.

34. Why does Ani apologize to Ana? Because
- she had to help her mother at home
 - she had to keep her mother at her store
 - she couldn't complete their task very well
 - she couldn't come to Ana's home to do their task
35. Eric : "I think our city is very hot at this moment.
 Dea. : "I don't think so our city is much cooler then other Cities in this country.
 A. I know it
 B. he forget it
 C. in my opinion
 D. I am thinking of

The following text is for questions 36, 37 1nd 38.

Fill the blanks with appropriate word given!

One day, there was a mouse deer. He was trapped in a hole that had been made by a group of hunters. The mouse deer screamed for help but no one heard him. It was hopeless for him to escape from the trap. He waited and waited and finally an elephant came. He was (36) ... and asked for help but the elephant was not smart enough to help him. The elephant did not know what to do.

In the end, the mouse deer got a bright idea. He said to the elephant, "Come down here! Come down to this hole (37) ... you can help me get out!" Foolishly, the elephant agreed and followed the mouse deer's order. The elephant jumped down to the hole.

Of course the mouse deer quickly hopped on the elephant's body and then hopped out of the hole. He was free and (38) ... the elephant trapped in the hole in turn.

- so - left - happy

39. Rearrange the jumbled words into a good sentence !

Brings – earthquake – many – damages – and – material – victims

Jawaban : Earthquake brings many victims and material damages

40. Arrange these sentences into a good paragraph!

1. Then, just a moment before we went to the airport we stopped at the Bugis Street.
2. On the last day, we had lunch at the orchard road.
3. On second day, we went to the Merlion statue.
4. Last year, my friend and I went to Singapore.
5. On the first day, we went to the universal studio.
6. We bought some gifts for our friends there.
7. We took a lot of pictures around the famous statue.
8. We enjoyed a lot of rides from famous movies.